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Dr. Kiefer called the meeting to order at 7:50 am. All attendees eligible to vote were asked 

to sign in so the meeting could come to order.  She went over the current openings on the 

council, the responsibilities of the council, the types of issues that the council deals with, the 

eligibility requirements for membership and voting, and the election method.  Dr. Kiefer 

explained that there were currently two positions open, a parent member for a one-year 

term, and a parent business partner for a one-year term.   

 

Then nominees for parent member for the one year term were taken. Nicole Shoudel was 

nominated. Mrs. Shoudel consented to his nomination through FaceTime. (Her daughter was 

at home sick) A motion was made, seconded, and passed to close the election for parent 

member for the one-year term. Ballots were marked. Tellers were Jodi Short and Tara Hill. By a 

unanimous vote, Nicole Shoudel was elected as the new parent member for the one-year 

term. 

 

Then nominees for parent business member for the one-year term were taken. Pat 

Chiappettia was nominated. Mr. Chiappettia consented to his nomination. A motion was 

made, seconded and passed to close the election for parent business member for the one-

year term.  Ballots were marked. Tellers were Jodi Short and Tara Hill. By a unanimous vote, 

Pat Chiappettia was elected as the new parent business member for the one-year term. 

 

This concluded the elections for parent members and the elections were adjourned. Dr. 

Kiefer congratulated the newly elected members, and they were invited to the next school 

council meeting to be held October 19, 2023, at 7:45 a.m. in Mrs. Short’s room.  

 

The meeting dates for next year are October 19, December 7, February 8, and April 18.  

Elections will be held on May 2.  

 


